"Because Endless Energy believes the permit extension does not constitute a significant change, it has requested that the Public Service Board grant the request without a public hearing.
Members of the public wishing to comment on the request have until Nov. 18 to file their comments with the board. The petition can be viewed at the Manchester planning and zoning office, at town hall. "

http://www.benningtonbanner.com/Stories/0,1413,104~8676~2479432,00.html
 

Company seeking permit extension for wind towers 
By MARK N. RAMIREZ

Staff Writer 
Wednesday, October 20, 2004 - MANCHESTER -- Endless Energy Corp. is applying to extend its permit for three wind measurement towers on Little Equinox Mountain by three years, to Dec. 31, 2006. 

According to the company's petition, the two 100-foot towers and one 130-foot tower have had problems with iced instruments, bad sensors and a lightning strike, reducing the number of hours of reliable data.

Harlan Lee, president of the Yarmouth, Maine-based wind farm developer, said such issues are "typical of a good, active wind environment." The permit for the towers, issued by the Vermont Public Service Board, expired on Dec. 31, 2003.

While the towers have provided a good estimate of the wind activity on the mountain, Endless Energy wants to continue the measurements to "narrow the range of uncertainty," Lee said.

Lee said additional information would help in attracting project investors. "With 12 months of good data, you can be 90 percent confident," he said, but that confidence still increases, even if incrementally, over the second, third and fourth years.

Endless Energy plans to install up to seven 200-foot wind turbines, with 130-foot blades rotating at 16 rpm, on Little Equinox Mountain. The turbines are expected to produce more than 25 million kilowatt-hours of electricity a year, and the Burlington Electric Department has a contract to purchase energy from the project. Catamount Energy, a subsidiary of the Central Vermont Public Service Corp. had been a partner in the project, but dropped out in 2003.

The period of transition that followed, according to the company's petition, led to the 2003 expiration date passing unnoticed.

Besides extending the project, Endless Energy is also seeking permission to install a SODAR, or sonic radar, device at various times next to each wind tower. Lee said the device uses the doppler effect to measure wind speeds at heights of 200 to 300 feet.

"It's still fussy, but it's a good place to try it out," Lee said, citing the accessibility of the Equinox project, as the device weighs several hundred pounds and is about the size of a telephone booth. Using the device will not require construction or clearing, according to the petition.

The company would also remove all three towers before Dec. 31, 2006, two within the next year unless there are additional weather or technical problems, according to its petition.

Because Endless Energy believes the permit extension does not constitute a significant change, it has requested that the Public Service Board grant the request without a public hearing.

Members of the public wishing to comment on the request have until Nov. 18 to file their comments with the board. The petition can be viewed at the Manchester planning and zoning office, at town hall. 

